

Philmont 2016



May 5, 2015 Contingent Committee

- Sign in sheet at front table
- Fill out the Adult Information Form ##
- Fill out Leader Application Form ##
- Indicate activity/sub-committee you wish to work on
- o If you are a "put-me-where-you-need-me" write ANYWHERE in Position column

Opening – Pledge of Allegiance
 Introductions - Name and unit
 Comments - Drew Kimberlin

Are you registered with BSA and do you have Youth Protection

- Philmont Dates
 - Depart NJ for Colorado on Sunday, June 26, 2016
 - Arrive at Philmont on Tuesday, June 28
 - Depart Philmont for NJ on Sunday, July 10
- Itinerary –Pikes Peak, Garden of the Gods, Koshare Kiva.
- Camperships / Scholarships may be available Oct 31, 2015
- Contingent size:
 - 112 hikers 74 scouts and 24 adult leaders. Scouts have priority, then advisors when deciding who goes.
 - Cost is \$2,100 for scouts and \$1,900 for advisors
 - o Not everyone guaranteed to go. By November 2015, crews should be locked.
 - 4 advisors max per crew & minimum of 6 Scouts
 - Will try to set up crews by zip code

Recruitment:

- Sign up opened March 2, 2015 at 09:30 at Council
- Philmont Web Page, Scouting Trail advertisement, Council Web Page
- Registration update: 74 Scouts / 24 advisors
- Open house or kick-off? Open house maybe in June?

Forestburg recruitment:

Week 1 Drew week 2 ??

Week 3 ?? week 4 Ron

Committee Assignments:

• First Contingent Meeting – September 8 Chris Cevasco

Fall shakedown – September 25 -27, 2015 Harriman reserved Tom K.

• Spring shakedown - April 15-17, 2016 Forestburg reserved open

Hats, Patches, Shirts
 Chris Cevasco

Wilderness First Aid / CPR – TBD Vicki/Craig Sherman

Adult Shakedowns Hike Harriman@ June 27 7am
 Mike Horung

Financial Records
 Drew Kimberlin

Copy Services
 Chris Brown

Full Contingent Meeting

• September 8 Tuesday Chris Cevasco Location St Leo (confirmed)

Fall Contingent Hike

open

- Fall Shakedown September 25 27 Harriman –Tom K. Reserved camp site location at Tiorati Plateau for \$300 permit paid.
- Frank L.Volunteer to call Browntown bus for Fall and Spring shakedown. 2 busses for each trip Service (732) 591-1966.
- Brad Butler A truck will still needs to be rented to transfer the packs (Ryder).
- Lam Dinh Food Preparation and email food list.
- Browntown Bus was contacted. Jeanette provided a price of \$650/bus for the September 25-27
 Harriman trip, and a tentative reservation was made pending price review by the team for a
 Friday 5PM pickup at Morganville, and return with time 10AM on Sunday, September 27. This is
 an increase of \$75 per bus due to fuel costs.
- Spring shakedown April 15 17, 2016 and Volunteer needed
- Obtain form to reserve Forestburg complete
- Order Food from Philmont (August) need volunteer
- Arrange for Shakedown hike staff and agenda John O. pending confirmation
- Coordinate Browntown Bus same a Fall Frank L.
- Coordinate Box Truck for packs

Shirt, Hat, and Patch

Chris Cevasco

Ideas for patch

Training:

 Youth protection, WFA, CPR, Trek Safely, Safe Swim Defense, Safe Swim Afloat, Hazardous Weather

Next Meeting

• Tuesday June 2, 2015 – Morganville Service Center - Theme What to Pack by Ron

Important dates:

The Advisors Contingency Meetings (advisors or new advisors only) will be the first Tuesday of each month so we can use the large meeting room. Most meetings will be at the Service Center unless the date needs to be adjusted – all meetings start at 7:30.

3/2/2015 Registration Opens - Council Wide

```
3/3/2015 Advisor Contingency Meeting
```

4/7/2015 Advisor Contingency Meeting

5/5/2015 Advisor Contingency Meeting

6/2/2015 Advisor Contingency Meeting

8/4/2015 (planning for fall kick-off if needed)

9/1/2015 Advisor Contingency Meeting

9/8/2015 - Kick-off Full Contingency - Off site Pending confirmation 9/25 - 9/27 2015 Philmont Fall Shakedown Hike Pending confirmation

```
10/6/2015 Advisor Contingency Meeting
```

11/3/2015 Advisor Contingency Meeting

12/1/2015 Advisor Contingency Meeting

1/5/2016 Advisor Contingency Meeting

2/2/2016 Advisor Contingency Meeting

3/1/2016 Advisor Contingency Meeting

4/15 – 4/17 2016 Philmont Spring Shakedown Hike Pending confirmation

4/5/2016 Advisor Contingency Meeting

5/3/2016 Advisor Contingency Meeting

6/7/2016 Advisor Contingency Meeting

6/26/2016 Departure for Colorado

6/28/2016 Arrival Philmont Scout Reservation

7/10/2016 Depart Philmont Scout Reservation return NJ